

Australian Institute of Architects Queensland Chapter 2/270 Montague Road WEST END QLD 4101 T: +61 7 3828 4100 qld@architecture.com.au www.architecture.com.au

Helius Visser
Manager Infrastructure Planning
Cairns Regional Council
c/o
Larissa Bittencourt
e. l.bittencourt@cairns.qld.qov.au

1 February 2022

Dear Helius,

Subject: Your letter dated 14 January 2022

Project: Procurement concerns relating to Request for Quotation PC21206-06

Concept Design for Trinity Beach Community Hall

On behalf of our members thank you for your letter dated 14 January 2022. More specifically, thank you for listening and for addressing the concerns raised in our original correspondence, including the changes to time frames, the request for up front (free) design services and the requests for budgets as part of the submission's requirements. Our interest is always in good process, which we believe is the precursor to good outcomes. This is made all the more relevant when we are talking about value for the public purse.

If at any point in future you think it might assist I would like to reiterate our offer to be involved in any future discussions you might like to have regarding procurement.

In the interim, I wish you all the best with the outcomes for the Trinity Beach Community Hall. I have high hopes for the project now.

Regards,

Dr Michael Lavery FRAIA

Queensland Chapter President

Australian Institute of Architects

Сс

Belinda Allwood (RAIA Queensland Chapter Councillor) Roger Mainwood (RAIA Queensland Chapter Councillor) Gisela Jung (RAIA FNQ Committee Chair)